St Louis Association of Pediatric Nurse Practitioners Meeting Minutes: August 2, 2017

Meeting held at SLCH; Sponsor: Abbott Nutrition

Malnutrition: 1 CEU

Attendance of board meeting: Joanne G'Sell, Beth Roehm, Amy Hauch, Katie Millhouse, Julia Sprague, Sandy Summer, Jen Jacklin, Carole Branch, Sue Green Davis, DeAnn Wilson; Total of 20 participants for the presentation.

President: Cheryl Graves: was unable to attend.

President elect: Laura Kuensting was unable to attend.

Treasurer: Amy Hauch reported Activity since April, 2017: balance of \$ 7,693.88 **Revenue:** \$ 1672.38 (auction, T-shirt, chapter payments from National office)

Payments: \$3380.89 (Dinner at Pietro's, 3 donations to the families from the auction proceeds, gifts for retiring

board members, chapter accreditation for CEU's for 3 years)

Legislation: AMNP: Sandy Summers: Governor Greitens signed prescription drug monitoring order. Other legislation for Missouri NP's did not progress this year.

Social Media: Julie Sprague would like to transition this to someone wanting to join the board since she is doing programs now.

Membership: Beth Roehm reported ~170 members at this time and has PNP T-shirts to sell.

Website: Jen Jacklin, nothing new to report.

Newsletter: Sue Green Davis and Carole Branch asking for articles for newsletter by Oct 1 for mid Oct delivery.

Programs: Julie Sprague and Katie Millhouse reported upcoming meetings:

October 5: at Mercy. DNP projects: "Screening adolescents at risk for Vitamin D deficiency: A retrospective study," by Renee Davis, DNP, RN, PNP

"Recognizing post intensive care syndrome in patients and family members," by Stephanie Esses, DNP, RN, PNP Sponsor: Mercy Children's Hospital

Dec 6: Sickle Cell Disease by Elise Schaller, RN, MSN, CPNP at Ranken Jordan

Respectfully Submitted,

DeAnn Wilson, secretary